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Welcome to your first edition of Headlines for 2023. May we take this opportunity to thank 
you for your support as an IEU principal member.

In this edition, we would like to introduce you to Lyn Caton, who is temporarily stepping 
into the shoes of the IEU’s long-time Principal’s Organiser Pam Smith.

Find out how you can catch up with other principals through the union’s networks, and 
read about fellow Principal Michael Lee, who was recently made a member of the Order of 
Australia.

Mark Northam, Secretary, 
Independent Education Union of Australia NSW/ACT Branch

Latest news from your union

Meet your new Organiser

IEU Organiser Lyn Caton is taking over from
long-serving Principal’s Organiser Pam
Smith.

Read more

What does AI mean for you?

Artificial intelligence is coming – what are the
pros and cons?

See more

Addressing your needs

Principals are responsible for ensuring a
safe and supportive learning environment.

See more

Honours for Canberra Principal

Order of Australia Medal for Services to
Education. 

Read more
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